

National Association of Postal Supervisors

68th National Con. Board Meeting August 13, 2022

- 1. <u>Call to order</u> 9:00 AM August 13, 2021 by President Ivan Butts
- 2. Invocation Led by Central Regional Craig Johnson
- 3. <u>Pledge of Allegiance</u> Led by New York Area Dee Perez
- 4. <u>Sergeant</u>-At-Arms Shri Green & Kelly McCartney
- 5. Roll call Warden All Board members present

President Ivan Butts assumed the position of Chair as Tim Ford is no longer on the Board.

6. <u>Welcome</u> – Butts, Mulidore, Warden

Ivan: President Ivan Butts welcomed the Executive Board and was glad to see everyone. Ivan welcomed the newly elected Board members and congratulated them. Ivan hoped everyone had a good week engaging with the membership. There is allot to reflect on all in all everything went well. Ivan will be critiquing for improving.

Chuck: Vice President Mulidore welcome all the Executive Board members. He stated they had big shoes to fill of those that just left the position. Great to see new Board members with new energy though we will miss the ones that have left. Chuck is excited and looking forward. We have allot to do. It was a great week as business got done!

Jimmy: Secretary/Treasurer Warden welcomed all the Board members as well. He welcomed the new Board and is excited to have new members. Jimmy informed the new board members that they will be attending Board member training. In the interim they should feel free to contact him as he will assist with vouchers etc. until they receive the training.

<u>Chairman's Report</u> – Ivan informed the new Board members of the procedure regarding the Chair having keeping the list of speakers. There is a two-minute clock that is utilized giving a speaker two minutes to speak.

Richard Green thanked the new members and congratulated Ivan on running a successful convention.

The Board introduced themselves and informed the new Board members of their



National Association of Postal Supervisors

68th National Con. Board Meeting August 13, 2022

previous experience in the Postal Service and NAPS. The new members introduced themselves and spoke about their previous experience.

Ivan thanked everyone and informed the board that the members look at us as their resources for information. We work together.

Ivan spoke on the new registration process as everyone said it went excellent. So much better than the previous registration process.

Ivan thanked Troy and Jimmy for the community outreach by Troy having the young lady perform at the convention and the donations that the membership gave to assist the family. Also, the campaign give away of back packs by Jimmy and allowing folks to donate them to a local school for children to have a backpack to use for school. Ivan also acknowledged the outreach work done on behalf of NAPS at three New Orleans shelters.

Allowance accounts were briefly discussed and the purchasing of computers and cell phones.

<u>Legal Review</u> – Bruce Moyer gave an update on the lawsuit and reviewed the status as we have new Board members. The Board moved into Executive Session which is confidential.

7. <u>New Business</u> – New Insurance Forms need to be filled out by all Board members and Address forms need to be filled out by the new Board members.

Motions and Recommendations

No Motions or Recommendations were submitted.

<u>Fall EB Meeting Dates</u> – Arrive October 15, 2022 Depart Thursday October 20, 2022. New Board members will arrive two days earlier for Board Training.

<u>Good of the Association</u> – California had the membership conduct a survey regarding the working situation and climate. The results are being shared with the District Managers. They are hoping to see some positive results as some district Managers are engaged.

Issue with SWCs when will it be implemented.



National Association of Postal Supervisors

68th National Con. Board Meeting August 13, 2022

Supervisors and postmasters delivering mail. Keep escalating until it stops. Jersey DM directed his directs no EAS is to be doing craft work. People are back to work or get them back to work. Concern regarding the STCs moving employees and supervisors. Not allowing retreat rights for EAS that had been excessed prior to the decision to return the positions.

Final Remarks – Ivan Butts

Looks forward working with everyone the next two years and trying to get more for the membership. Ivan stated we will start engaging more with the Postal Service regarding our next pay agreement. We have been successful in putting money in the members pocket but we must continue. We have allot of things to be proud of. Ivan said he is proud to serve the members of this Association.

<u>Closing prayer</u> – Led by President Ivan Butts

President Butts adjourned the meeting at 1:20 P.M.

Respectfully Submitted, James "Jimmy" Warden NAPS Secretary Treasurer